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And what about the fellowship time afterward! 

The fellowship hall was filled with people of all 

ages, sitting down at tables, and having           

wonderful fellowship and meaningful                 

conversations about their lives and their faith. 

What a day! As I think back on that Sunday, we 

got a little taste of what heaven will be like. We 

were all together, in one place, with one faith, 

worshipping one Lord. The future is bright on the 

Hill, we have a lot to look forward to in the days 

ahead as we involve ourselves in “What God is 

Doing!” Let’s be enthusiastic about our future 

and continue to work together to accomplish 

what none of us can do by ourselves.  

I wrote the previous newsletter after that joint 

worship service back in February of 2020. Since 

then, God has given us a better vision of what He 

wants to do on the Hill. He has brought us all  

together as one Church on the Hill to do each 

week what we did for one Sunday in February 

almost four years ago. I look forward to “A New 

Season on the Hill” as we witness what God is 

going to do in the months and years ahead. Mark 

your calendars, our first worship service together 

as Church on the Hill, January 7, 2024! 

May God Continue to Bless His Church, 

Bro. Bobby 

On Sunday February 9, 2020, all the churches 

on the Hill came together for a joint worship 

service and fellowship afterward. I couldn’t 

help but notice how good it felt to see the  

sanctuary more full than usual and those who 

worshipped enjoying the spirit of the service. I  

appreciated each person who came, not know-

ing exactly what they would experience, but    

leaving encouraged and edified by their       

worship experience. The service was well 

planned and conducted. The music was      

worshipful and the message shared was timely. 

The Ephesians passage that Ethan preached 

from was an affirmation that what we had been   

doing on the Hill was Biblical and in keeping 

with God’s plan for the ages.  As far as the 

churches that met that day, well, they were 

about as different in their styles as could be, 

but the common thread was our unity in our 

Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ! We all agreed 

that we could do more together for the      

Kingdom of God than we could separately.  

That Sunday, we witnessed the difference that 

Christ can make in the lives of seven young 

people who were baptized during the service. 

The membership of UBC had been praying for 

a way to reach college students and young     

people for years. That Sunday, seven lives, a 

perfect number, were saved, later discipled, 

and sent out to share the Good News God’s 

Kingdom. Since that Sunday in February 2020, 

we have been witnessing much more fruit of 

those prayers.  
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December 3:  Dennis Cook 

December 10:  Norman Woody 

December 17:  Jimmy Heard 

December 24:  Tom Phelps 

December 31:  Roger Young 

November 26, 2023 
Worship Service  93 

Sunday School 88 

 

Budget        $ 6,527.00 

Designated  $  525.00 

 

October 29, 2023 
Worship Service 95 

Sunday School       87 

 

Budget          $ 17,442.00 

Designated    $      791.00 

November 5, 2023 
Worship Service    132 

Sunday School       114 

 

Budget        $   16,322.00 

Designated  $     3,988.92 

November 12, 2023 
Worship Service    102 

Sunday School        90 

 

Budget        $    4,216.00 

Designated  $    1,100.00 

November 19, 2023 
Worship Service             97 

Sunday School   93 

 

Budget        $  26,003.02 

Designated  $    1,531.15 

 
Opportunities for the Week: 
 
SUNDAY 
 
  9:00 am Blended / Traditional Worship 

  Children’s Worship, youth center 

10:15 am       Bible Study 

11:00 am      The Well Worship / Contemporary 

11:00 am Familia De Fe 

12:30 pm     Gospel Center Church 
 

MONDAY 
   
10:00 am CARE & Caring Hearts (1st & 3rd) 

  5:30 pm HSV Orchid Society, FH (3rd) 

  6:00 pm Boy Scout Pack 906, youth center 

  6:30 pm Community Meeting (2nd) 
 

TUESDAY 
 
  9:00 am Sew Faithful Quilters 
 

WEDNESDAY 
 
  1:00 pm WoM, FH  (1st, 2nd, & 3rd week)  

  

THURSDAY 
 
10:30 am Live Wires Fellowship (2nd)

 

December 3: 

Gerry B. & Sara C. 

December 10: 

Bertha E. & Janice C. 

December 17: 

Whyte G. & Joan H. 

December 24: 

Karen B. & Linda W. 

December 31: 

Patricia Draper 

Thank you cards have  been received 
from Dan and Shelby Webster and Faye 
Hillard and are on the  bulletin board. 

Bill Ott in the death of 
his uncle Harry Ott, to 

Faye Hillard in the death of her sister 
Frances Cagle, to Pat Carter in the 
death of her cousin Carolyn  Joiner, 
and to Coy Jackson in the death of 
his brother Billy Ray Jackson Sr. 

Sympathy    
         to . . . 



December 3:  Humberto Medina Reception, 3pm, FH 

December 4:  CARE & Caring Hearts Ministry, 10am, FH 

December 6:  WoM, 1pm, FH 

December 8:  Med Adult 2 Christmas Party, 4pm, FH 

December 9:  Med Adult 1 Christmas Party, 5pm, FH 

December 10:  IMB Special Guest Missionaries, dinner, 5pm, FH 

December 11:  Avery SS Class Christmas Party, 11am, FH 

December 12:  Sew Faithful Quilters Christmas Party, 9am-3pm, FH 

December 13:  CDC Christmas Program, 10:30, Sanctuary followed by 

  lunch in the FH. 

December 14:  Live Wire Christmas Program, 10:30am, FH 

December 24:  Worship, 9am, Candlelight Service, 5pm 

December 31:  Worship Service, 9am no evening service 

January 7:  First meeting as Church on the Hill 

  Sunday School, 9am, Worship Service, 10:30am 

January 14:  Retirement Reception for Eddie Hilderbrand, 1:30-3:30pm 

1/10  Art & Iris Higgins 
1/11  Don & Barbara McGuire 
1/12  Rodney & Margaret Dixon 
1/25  Tom & Pat Carter 
1/28  David & Anita Bergeson 

1/01  Rodney Dixon 
1/02  Mildred Maroney 
1/02  Tom Corley 
1/05  Edward James Gisby Jr. 
1/06  Jimmy Chambers 
1/07  Jo Ann Beduerftig 
1/08  Margaret Falkenberry 
1/10  Aaron Ferrante 
1/11  Iris Higgins 
1/12  Caryn Reynolds 
1/14  Rachel Burns 
1/17  Ralph Everett 
1/17  Robert Purser Jr. 
1/19  Lexi McCreary 
1/21  Bobbie Davenport 
1/26  Truman Pledger 
1/27  Whyte Givan 
1/30  Carolyn Presley 

Join us on December 10, 2023, as we 

recognize Shelley Fox for her dedicated 

service in the church office for over 

seven years for the UBC family.   

If you would like to contribute to a love 

offering for Shelley, place money in an 

envelope, mark it for Shelley, and leave it in the church               

office or place it in the baskets available on Sunday. 



Backpacks Update: 

Thanks to each of you who packed a backpack and/or 
donated money toward filling a backpack.  

UBC Goal was 70.  We collected 71!  

According to the Alabama Baptist, the 2022 AL back-
pack collection was 14,336, and through that effort 
40,000 heard the gospel and 417 made decisions to 
follow Christ.   

Thank you for participating!! 

UBC ladies attending the Christian Job Corp (CJC) Circle’s Luncheon 
on Monday (11/6/23).  Included in the picture are Dr. and Mrs. 
Robert Mullins, executive director of Madison Baptist Association. 

January 7, 2024 

Church on the Hill 

Sunday School     9:00 am 

Worship              10:30 am 

“Wonderful news to share!!  
UBC prepared 91 Operation Christmas Child      

Shoeboxes this year. (This number includes       
several which were prepared online.) Thank you 
for your part in this ministry!  These boxes will go 
out to  nations, tribes, and languages sharing the 
love of Jesus to many who have never heard.” 



Volume LV1I,  Issue  12 
 

November 28,  2023 

And what about the fellowship time afterward! 

The fellowship hall was filled with people of all 

ages, sitting down at tables, and having           

wonderful fellowship and meaningful                 

conversations about their lives and their faith. 

What a day! As I think back on that Sunday, we 

got a little taste of what heaven will be like. We 

were all together, in one place, with one faith, 

worshipping one Lord. The future is bright on the 

Hill, we have a lot to look forward to in the days 

ahead as we involve ourselves in “What God is 

Doing!” Let’s be enthusiastic about our future 

and continue to work together to accomplish 

what none of us can do by ourselves.  

I wrote the previous newsletter after that joint 

worship service back in February of 2020. Since 

then, God has given us a better vision of what He 

wants to do on the Hill. He has brought us all  

together as one Church on the Hill to do each 

week what we did for one Sunday in February 

almost four years ago. I look forward to “A New 

Season on the Hill” as we witness what God is 

going to do in the months and years ahead. Mark 

your calendars, our first worship service together 

as Church on the Hill, January 7, 2024! 

May God Continue to Bless His Church, 

Bro. Bobby 

On Sunday February 9, 2020, all the churches 

on the Hill came together for a joint worship 

service and fellowship afterward. I couldn’t 

help but notice how good it felt to see the  

sanctuary more full than usual and those who 

worshipped enjoying the spirit of the service. I  

appreciated each person who came, not know-

ing exactly what they would experience, but    

leaving encouraged and edified by their       

worship experience. The service was well 

planned and conducted. The music was      

worshipful and the message shared was timely. 

The Ephesians passage that Ethan preached 

from was an affirmation that what we had been   

doing on the Hill was Biblical and in keeping 

with God’s plan for the ages.  As far as the 

churches that met that day, well, they were 

about as different in their styles as could be, 

but the common thread was our unity in our 

Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ! We all agreed 

that we could do more together for the      

Kingdom of God than we could separately.  

That Sunday, we witnessed the difference that 

Christ can make in the lives of seven young 

people who were baptized during the service. 

The membership of UBC had been praying for 

a way to reach college students and young     

people for years. That Sunday, seven lives, a 

perfect number, were saved, later discipled, 

and sent out to share the Good News God’s 

Kingdom. Since that Sunday in February 2020, 

we have been witnessing much more fruit of 

those prayers.  



 

  

  

  

 ,       

THE BEACON (USPS 548-540) 
is published the second week of each month: 

University Baptist Church 
P. O. Box 22678 

Huntsville, AL  35814-2678 
Email:  ubc@ubc-huntsville.org 

Telephone:  (256) 837-3611 
Web:  www.ubc-huntsville.org 

 
Periodicals postage paid at Huntsville, AL. 

 
THE BEACON is mailed to members and 

friends of the University Baptist Church family. 

Week of December 3: 
Art Higgins & Tom Phelps 

Week of December 10: 
Gary Swafford & Wally Simms 

Week of December 17: 
Dennis Cook & John Givan 

Week of December 24: 
Jimmy Heard & Roger Young 

Week of December 31: 
Bob Whiteley & Dwayne Miller 

 
         Opening / Closing Schedule 

December 3:  Dennis Cook 

December 10:  Norman Woody 

December 17:  Jimmy Heard 

December 24:  Tom Phelps 

December 31:  Roger Young 

November 26, 2023 
Worship Service  93 

Sunday School 88 

 

Budget        $ 6,527.00 

Designated  $  525.00 

 

October 29, 2023 
Worship Service 95 

Sunday School       87 

 

Budget          $ 17,442.00 

Designated    $      791.00 

November 5, 2023 
Worship Service    132 

Sunday School       114 

 

Budget        $   16,322.00 

Designated  $     3,988.92 

November 12, 2023 
Worship Service    102 

Sunday School        90 

 

Budget        $    4,216.00 

Designated  $    1,100.00 

November 19, 2023 
Worship Service             97 

Sunday School   93 

 

Budget        $  26,003.02 

Designated  $    1,531.15 

 
Opportunities for the Week: 
 
SUNDAY 
 
  9:00 am Blended / Traditional Worship 

  Children’s Worship, youth center 

10:15 am       Bible Study 

11:00 am      The Well Worship / Contemporary 

11:00 am Familia De Fe 

12:30 pm     Gospel Center Church 
 

MONDAY 
   
10:00 am CARE & Caring Hearts (1st & 3rd) 

  5:30 pm HSV Orchid Society, FH (3rd) 

  6:00 pm Boy Scout Pack 906, youth center 

  6:30 pm Community Meeting (2nd) 
 

TUESDAY 
 
  9:00 am Sew Faithful Quilters 
 

WEDNESDAY 
 
  1:00 pm WoM, FH  (1st, 2nd, & 3rd week)  

  

THURSDAY 
 
10:30 am Live Wires Fellowship (2nd)

 

December 3: 

Gerry B. & Sara C. 

December 10: 

Bertha E. & Janice C. 

December 17: 

Whyte G. & Joan H. 

December 24: 

Karen B. & Linda W. 

December 31: 

Patricia Draper 

Thank you cards have  been received 
from Dan and Shelby Webster and Faye 
Hillard and are on the  bulletin board. 

Bill Ott in the death of 
his uncle Harry Ott, to 

Faye Hillard in the death of her sister 
Frances Cagle, to Pat Carter in the 
death of her cousin Carolyn  Joiner, 
and to Coy Jackson in the death of 
his brother Billy Ray Jackson Sr. 

Sympathy    
         to . . . 



December 3:  Humberto Medina Reception, 3pm, FH 

December 4:  CARE & Caring Hearts Ministry, 10am, FH 

December 6:  WoM, 1pm, FH 

December 8:  Med Adult 2 Christmas Party, 4pm, FH 

December 9:  Med Adult 1 Christmas Party, 5pm, FH 

December 10:  IMB Special Guest Missionaries, dinner, 5pm, FH 

December 11:  Avery SS Class Christmas Party, 11am, FH 

December 12:  Sew Faithful Quilters Christmas Party, 9am-3pm, FH 

December 13:  CDC Christmas Program, 10:30, Sanctuary followed by 

  lunch in the FH. 

December 14:  Live Wire Christmas Program, 10:30am, FH 

December 24:  Worship, 9am, Candlelight Service, 5pm 

December 31:  Worship Service, 9am no evening service 

January 7:  First meeting as Church on the Hill 

  Sunday School, 9am, Worship Service, 10:30am 

January 14:  Retirement Reception for Eddie Hilderbrand, 1:30-3:30pm 

1/10  Art & Iris Higgins 
1/11  Don & Barbara McGuire 
1/12  Rodney & Margaret Dixon 
1/25  Tom & Pat Carter 
1/28  David & Anita Bergeson 

1/01  Rodney Dixon 
1/02  Mildred Maroney 
1/02  Tom Corley 
1/05  Edward James Gisby Jr. 
1/06  Jimmy Chambers 
1/07  Jo Ann Beduerftig 
1/08  Margaret Falkenberry 
1/10  Aaron Ferrante 
1/11  Iris Higgins 
1/12  Caryn Reynolds 
1/14  Rachel Burns 
1/17  Ralph Everett 
1/17  Robert Purser Jr. 
1/19  Lexi McCreary 
1/21  Bobbie Davenport 
1/26  Truman Pledger 
1/27  Whyte Givan 
1/30  Carolyn Presley 

Join us on December 10, 2023, as we 

recognize Shelley Fox for her dedicated 

service in the church office for over 

seven years for the UBC family.   

If you would like to contribute to a love 

offering for Shelley, place money in an 

envelope, mark it for Shelley, and leave it in the church               

office or place it in the baskets available on Sunday. 



Backpacks Update: 

Thanks to each of you who packed a backpack and/or 
donated money toward filling a backpack.  

UBC Goal was 70.  We collected 71!  

According to the Alabama Baptist, the 2022 AL back-
pack collection was 14,336, and through that effort 
40,000 heard the gospel and 417 made decisions to 
follow Christ.   

Thank you for participating!! 

UBC ladies attending the Christian Job Corp (CJC) Circle’s Luncheon 
on Monday (11/6/23).  Included in the picture are Dr. and Mrs. 
Robert Mullins, executive director of Madison Baptist Association. 

January 7, 2024 

Church on the Hill 

Sunday School     9:00 am 

Worship              10:30 am 

“Wonderful news to share!!  
UBC prepared 91 Operation Christmas Child      

Shoeboxes this year. (This number includes       
several which were prepared online.) Thank you 
for your part in this ministry!  These boxes will go 
out to  nations, tribes, and languages sharing the 
love of Jesus to many who have never heard.” 



Volume LV1I,  Issue  12 
 

November 28,  2023 

And what about the fellowship time afterward! 

The fellowship hall was filled with people of all 

ages, sitting down at tables, and having           

wonderful fellowship and meaningful                 

conversations about their lives and their faith. 

What a day! As I think back on that Sunday, we 

got a little taste of what heaven will be like. We 

were all together, in one place, with one faith, 

worshipping one Lord. The future is bright on the 

Hill, we have a lot to look forward to in the days 

ahead as we involve ourselves in “What God is 

Doing!” Let’s be enthusiastic about our future 

and continue to work together to accomplish 

what none of us can do by ourselves.  

I wrote the previous newsletter after that joint 

worship service back in February of 2020. Since 

then, God has given us a better vision of what He 

wants to do on the Hill. He has brought us all  

together as one Church on the Hill to do each 

week what we did for one Sunday in February 

almost four years ago. I look forward to “A New 

Season on the Hill” as we witness what God is 

going to do in the months and years ahead. Mark 

your calendars, our first worship service together 

as Church on the Hill, January 7, 2024! 

May God Continue to Bless His Church, 

Bro. Bobby 

On Sunday February 9, 2020, all the churches 

on the Hill came together for a joint worship 

service and fellowship afterward. I couldn’t 

help but notice how good it felt to see the  

sanctuary more full than usual and those who 

worshipped enjoying the spirit of the service. I  

appreciated each person who came, not know-

ing exactly what they would experience, but    

leaving encouraged and edified by their       

worship experience. The service was well 

planned and conducted. The music was      

worshipful and the message shared was timely. 

The Ephesians passage that Ethan preached 

from was an affirmation that what we had been   

doing on the Hill was Biblical and in keeping 

with God’s plan for the ages.  As far as the 

churches that met that day, well, they were 

about as different in their styles as could be, 

but the common thread was our unity in our 

Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ! We all agreed 

that we could do more together for the      

Kingdom of God than we could separately.  

That Sunday, we witnessed the difference that 

Christ can make in the lives of seven young 

people who were baptized during the service. 

The membership of UBC had been praying for 

a way to reach college students and young     

people for years. That Sunday, seven lives, a 

perfect number, were saved, later discipled, 

and sent out to share the Good News God’s 

Kingdom. Since that Sunday in February 2020, 

we have been witnessing much more fruit of 

those prayers.  



 

  

  

  

 ,       

THE BEACON (USPS 548-540) 
is published the second week of each month: 

University Baptist Church 
P. O. Box 22678 

Huntsville, AL  35814-2678 
Email:  ubc@ubc-huntsville.org 

Telephone:  (256) 837-3611 
Web:  www.ubc-huntsville.org 

 
Periodicals postage paid at Huntsville, AL. 

 
THE BEACON is mailed to members and 

friends of the University Baptist Church family. 

Week of December 3: 
Art Higgins & Tom Phelps 

Week of December 10: 
Gary Swafford & Wally Simms 

Week of December 17: 
Dennis Cook & John Givan 

Week of December 24: 
Jimmy Heard & Roger Young 

Week of December 31: 
Bob Whiteley & Dwayne Miller 

 
         Opening / Closing Schedule 

December 3:  Dennis Cook 

December 10:  Norman Woody 

December 17:  Jimmy Heard 

December 24:  Tom Phelps 

December 31:  Roger Young 

November 26, 2023 
Worship Service  93 

Sunday School 88 

 

Budget        $ 6,527.00 

Designated  $  525.00 

 

October 29, 2023 
Worship Service 95 

Sunday School       87 

 

Budget          $ 17,442.00 

Designated    $      791.00 

November 5, 2023 
Worship Service    132 

Sunday School       114 

 

Budget        $   16,322.00 

Designated  $     3,988.92 

November 12, 2023 
Worship Service    102 

Sunday School        90 

 

Budget        $    4,216.00 

Designated  $    1,100.00 

November 19, 2023 
Worship Service             97 

Sunday School   93 

 

Budget        $  26,003.02 

Designated  $    1,531.15 

 
Opportunities for the Week: 
 
SUNDAY 
 
  9:00 am Blended / Traditional Worship 

  Children’s Worship, youth center 

10:15 am       Bible Study 

11:00 am      The Well Worship / Contemporary 

11:00 am Familia De Fe 

12:30 pm     Gospel Center Church 
 

MONDAY 
   
10:00 am CARE & Caring Hearts (1st & 3rd) 

  5:30 pm HSV Orchid Society, FH (3rd) 

  6:00 pm Boy Scout Pack 906, youth center 

  6:30 pm Community Meeting (2nd) 
 

TUESDAY 
 
  9:00 am Sew Faithful Quilters 
 

WEDNESDAY 
 
  1:00 pm WoM, FH  (1st, 2nd, & 3rd week)  

  

THURSDAY 
 
10:30 am Live Wires Fellowship (2nd)

 

December 3: 

Gerry B. & Sara C. 

December 10: 

Bertha E. & Janice C. 

December 17: 

Whyte G. & Joan H. 

December 24: 

Karen B. & Linda W. 

December 31: 

Patricia Draper 

Thank you cards have  been received 
from Dan and Shelby Webster and Faye 
Hillard and are on the  bulletin board. 

Bill Ott in the death of 
his uncle Harry Ott, to 

Faye Hillard in the death of her sister 
Frances Cagle, to Pat Carter in the 
death of her cousin Carolyn  Joiner, 
and to Coy Jackson in the death of 
his brother Billy Ray Jackson Sr. 

Sympathy    
         to . . . 



December 3:  Humberto Medina Reception, 3pm, FH 

December 4:  CARE & Caring Hearts Ministry, 10am, FH 

December 6:  WoM, 1pm, FH 

December 8:  Med Adult 2 Christmas Party, 4pm, FH 

December 9:  Med Adult 1 Christmas Party, 5pm, FH 

December 10:  IMB Special Guest Missionaries, dinner, 5pm, FH 

December 11:  Avery SS Class Christmas Party, 11am, FH 

December 12:  Sew Faithful Quilters Christmas Party, 9am-3pm, FH 

December 13:  CDC Christmas Program, 10:30, Sanctuary followed by 

  lunch in the FH. 

December 14:  Live Wire Christmas Program, 10:30am, FH 

December 24:  Worship, 9am, Candlelight Service, 5pm 

December 31:  Worship Service, 9am no evening service 

January 7:  First meeting as Church on the Hill 

  Sunday School, 9am, Worship Service, 10:30am 

January 14:  Retirement Reception for Eddie Hilderbrand, 1:30-3:30pm 

1/10  Art & Iris Higgins 
1/11  Don & Barbara McGuire 
1/12  Rodney & Margaret Dixon 
1/25  Tom & Pat Carter 
1/28  David & Anita Bergeson 

1/01  Rodney Dixon 
1/02  Mildred Maroney 
1/02  Tom Corley 
1/05  Edward James Gisby Jr. 
1/06  Jimmy Chambers 
1/07  Jo Ann Beduerftig 
1/08  Margaret Falkenberry 
1/10  Aaron Ferrante 
1/11  Iris Higgins 
1/12  Caryn Reynolds 
1/14  Rachel Burns 
1/17  Ralph Everett 
1/17  Robert Purser Jr. 
1/19  Lexi McCreary 
1/21  Bobbie Davenport 
1/26  Truman Pledger 
1/27  Whyte Givan 
1/30  Carolyn Presley 

Join us on December 10, 2023, as we 

recognize Shelley Fox for her dedicated 

service in the church office for over 

seven years for the UBC family.   

If you would like to contribute to a love 

offering for Shelley, place money in an 

envelope, mark it for Shelley, and leave it in the church               

office or place it in the baskets available on Sunday. 



Backpacks Update: 

Thanks to each of you who packed a backpack and/or 
donated money toward filling a backpack.  

UBC Goal was 70.  We collected 71!  

According to the Alabama Baptist, the 2022 AL back-
pack collection was 14,336, and through that effort 
40,000 heard the gospel and 417 made decisions to 
follow Christ.   

Thank you for participating!! 

UBC ladies attending the Christian Job Corp (CJC) Circle’s Luncheon 
on Monday (11/6/23).  Included in the picture are Dr. and Mrs. 
Robert Mullins, executive director of Madison Baptist Association. 

January 7, 2024 

Church on the Hill 

Sunday School     9:00 am 

Worship              10:30 am 

“Wonderful news to share!!  
UBC prepared 91 Operation Christmas Child      

Shoeboxes this year. (This number includes       
several which were prepared online.) Thank you 
for your part in this ministry!  These boxes will go 
out to  nations, tribes, and languages sharing the 
love of Jesus to many who have never heard.” 



Volume LV1I,  Issue  12 
 

November 28,  2023 

And what about the fellowship time afterward! 

The fellowship hall was filled with people of all 

ages, sitting down at tables, and having           

wonderful fellowship and meaningful                 

conversations about their lives and their faith. 

What a day! As I think back on that Sunday, we 

got a little taste of what heaven will be like. We 

were all together, in one place, with one faith, 

worshipping one Lord. The future is bright on the 

Hill, we have a lot to look forward to in the days 

ahead as we involve ourselves in “What God is 

Doing!” Let’s be enthusiastic about our future 

and continue to work together to accomplish 

what none of us can do by ourselves.  

I wrote the previous newsletter after that joint 

worship service back in February of 2020. Since 

then, God has given us a better vision of what He 

wants to do on the Hill. He has brought us all  

together as one Church on the Hill to do each 

week what we did for one Sunday in February 

almost four years ago. I look forward to “A New 

Season on the Hill” as we witness what God is 

going to do in the months and years ahead. Mark 

your calendars, our first worship service together 

as Church on the Hill, January 7, 2024! 

May God Continue to Bless His Church, 

Bro. Bobby 

On Sunday February 9, 2020, all the churches 

on the Hill came together for a joint worship 

service and fellowship afterward. I couldn’t 

help but notice how good it felt to see the  

sanctuary more full than usual and those who 

worshipped enjoying the spirit of the service. I  

appreciated each person who came, not know-

ing exactly what they would experience, but    

leaving encouraged and edified by their       

worship experience. The service was well 

planned and conducted. The music was      

worshipful and the message shared was timely. 

The Ephesians passage that Ethan preached 

from was an affirmation that what we had been   

doing on the Hill was Biblical and in keeping 

with God’s plan for the ages.  As far as the 

churches that met that day, well, they were 

about as different in their styles as could be, 

but the common thread was our unity in our 

Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ! We all agreed 

that we could do more together for the      

Kingdom of God than we could separately.  

That Sunday, we witnessed the difference that 

Christ can make in the lives of seven young 

people who were baptized during the service. 

The membership of UBC had been praying for 

a way to reach college students and young     

people for years. That Sunday, seven lives, a 

perfect number, were saved, later discipled, 

and sent out to share the Good News God’s 

Kingdom. Since that Sunday in February 2020, 

we have been witnessing much more fruit of 

those prayers.  



 

SIMMS 

  

15057  PEPPER CREEK RD 
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THE BEACON (USPS 548-540) 
is published the second week of each month: 
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P. O. Box 22678 

Huntsville, AL  35814-2678 
Email:  ubc@ubc-huntsville.org 

Telephone:  (256) 837-3611 
Web:  www.ubc-huntsville.org 

 
Periodicals postage paid at Huntsville, AL. 

 
THE BEACON is mailed to members and 

friends of the University Baptist Church family. 

Week of December 3: 
Art Higgins & Tom Phelps 

Week of December 10: 
Gary Swafford & Wally Simms 

Week of December 17: 
Dennis Cook & John Givan 

Week of December 24: 
Jimmy Heard & Roger Young 

Week of December 31: 
Bob Whiteley & Dwayne Miller 

 
         Opening / Closing Schedule 

December 3:  Dennis Cook 

December 10:  Norman Woody 

December 17:  Jimmy Heard 

December 24:  Tom Phelps 

December 31:  Roger Young 

November 26, 2023 
Worship Service  93 

Sunday School 88 

 

Budget        $ 6,527.00 

Designated  $  525.00 

 

October 29, 2023 
Worship Service 95 

Sunday School       87 

 

Budget          $ 17,442.00 

Designated    $      791.00 

November 5, 2023 
Worship Service    132 

Sunday School       114 

 

Budget        $   16,322.00 

Designated  $     3,988.92 

November 12, 2023 
Worship Service    102 

Sunday School        90 

 

Budget        $    4,216.00 

Designated  $    1,100.00 

November 19, 2023 
Worship Service             97 

Sunday School   93 

 

Budget        $  26,003.02 

Designated  $    1,531.15 

 
Opportunities for the Week: 
 
SUNDAY 
 
  9:00 am Blended / Traditional Worship 

  Children’s Worship, youth center 

10:15 am       Bible Study 

11:00 am      The Well Worship / Contemporary 

11:00 am Familia De Fe 

12:30 pm     Gospel Center Church 
 

MONDAY 
   
10:00 am CARE & Caring Hearts (1st & 3rd) 

  5:30 pm HSV Orchid Society, FH (3rd) 

  6:00 pm Boy Scout Pack 906, youth center 

  6:30 pm Community Meeting (2nd) 
 

TUESDAY 
 
  9:00 am Sew Faithful Quilters 
 

WEDNESDAY 
 
  1:00 pm WoM, FH  (1st, 2nd, & 3rd week)  

  

THURSDAY 
 
10:30 am Live Wires Fellowship (2nd)

 

December 3: 

Gerry B. & Sara C. 

December 10: 

Bertha E. & Janice C. 

December 17: 

Whyte G. & Joan H. 

December 24: 

Karen B. & Linda W. 

December 31: 

Patricia Draper 

Thank you cards have  been received 
from Dan and Shelby Webster and Faye 
Hillard and are on the  bulletin board. 

Bill Ott in the death of 
his uncle Harry Ott, to 

Faye Hillard in the death of her sister 
Frances Cagle, to Pat Carter in the 
death of her cousin Carolyn  Joiner, 
and to Coy Jackson in the death of 
his brother Billy Ray Jackson Sr. 

Sympathy    
         to . . . 



December 3:  Humberto Medina Reception, 3pm, FH 

December 4:  CARE & Caring Hearts Ministry, 10am, FH 

December 6:  WoM, 1pm, FH 

December 8:  Med Adult 2 Christmas Party, 4pm, FH 

December 9:  Med Adult 1 Christmas Party, 5pm, FH 

December 10:  IMB Special Guest Missionaries, dinner, 5pm, FH 

December 11:  Avery SS Class Christmas Party, 11am, FH 

December 12:  Sew Faithful Quilters Christmas Party, 9am-3pm, FH 

December 13:  CDC Christmas Program, 10:30, Sanctuary followed by 

  lunch in the FH. 

December 14:  Live Wire Christmas Program, 10:30am, FH 

December 24:  Worship, 9am, Candlelight Service, 5pm 

December 31:  Worship Service, 9am no evening service 

January 7:  First meeting as Church on the Hill 

  Sunday School, 9am, Worship Service, 10:30am 

January 14:  Retirement Reception for Eddie Hilderbrand, 1:30-3:30pm 

1/10  Art & Iris Higgins 
1/11  Don & Barbara McGuire 
1/12  Rodney & Margaret Dixon 
1/25  Tom & Pat Carter 
1/28  David & Anita Bergeson 

1/01  Rodney Dixon 
1/02  Mildred Maroney 
1/02  Tom Corley 
1/05  Edward James Gisby Jr. 
1/06  Jimmy Chambers 
1/07  Jo Ann Beduerftig 
1/08  Margaret Falkenberry 
1/10  Aaron Ferrante 
1/11  Iris Higgins 
1/12  Caryn Reynolds 
1/14  Rachel Burns 
1/17  Ralph Everett 
1/17  Robert Purser Jr. 
1/19  Lexi McCreary 
1/21  Bobbie Davenport 
1/26  Truman Pledger 
1/27  Whyte Givan 
1/30  Carolyn Presley 

Join us on December 10, 2023, as we 

recognize Shelley Fox for her dedicated 

service in the church office for over 

seven years for the UBC family.   

If you would like to contribute to a love 

offering for Shelley, place money in an 

envelope, mark it for Shelley, and leave it in the church               

office or place it in the baskets available on Sunday. 



Backpacks Update: 

Thanks to each of you who packed a backpack and/or 
donated money toward filling a backpack.  

UBC Goal was 70.  We collected 71!  

According to the Alabama Baptist, the 2022 AL back-
pack collection was 14,336, and through that effort 
40,000 heard the gospel and 417 made decisions to 
follow Christ.   

Thank you for participating!! 

UBC ladies attending the Christian Job Corp (CJC) Circle’s Luncheon 
on Monday (11/6/23).  Included in the picture are Dr. and Mrs. 
Robert Mullins, executive director of Madison Baptist Association. 

January 7, 2024 

Church on the Hill 

Sunday School     9:00 am 

Worship              10:30 am 

“Wonderful news to share!!  
UBC prepared 91 Operation Christmas Child      

Shoeboxes this year. (This number includes       
several which were prepared online.) Thank you 
for your part in this ministry!  These boxes will go 
out to  nations, tribes, and languages sharing the 
love of Jesus to many who have never heard.” 
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And what about the fellowship time afterward! 

The fellowship hall was filled with people of all 

ages, sitting down at tables, and having           

wonderful fellowship and meaningful                 

conversations about their lives and their faith. 

What a day! As I think back on that Sunday, we 

got a little taste of what heaven will be like. We 

were all together, in one place, with one faith, 

worshipping one Lord. The future is bright on the 

Hill, we have a lot to look forward to in the days 

ahead as we involve ourselves in “What God is 

Doing!” Let’s be enthusiastic about our future 

and continue to work together to accomplish 

what none of us can do by ourselves.  

I wrote the previous newsletter after that joint 

worship service back in February of 2020. Since 

then, God has given us a better vision of what He 

wants to do on the Hill. He has brought us all  

together as one Church on the Hill to do each 

week what we did for one Sunday in February 

almost four years ago. I look forward to “A New 

Season on the Hill” as we witness what God is 

going to do in the months and years ahead. Mark 

your calendars, our first worship service together 

as Church on the Hill, January 7, 2024! 

May God Continue to Bless His Church, 

Bro. Bobby 

On Sunday February 9, 2020, all the churches 

on the Hill came together for a joint worship 

service and fellowship afterward. I couldn’t 

help but notice how good it felt to see the  

sanctuary more full than usual and those who 

worshipped enjoying the spirit of the service. I  

appreciated each person who came, not know-

ing exactly what they would experience, but    

leaving encouraged and edified by their       

worship experience. The service was well 

planned and conducted. The music was      

worshipful and the message shared was timely. 

The Ephesians passage that Ethan preached 

from was an affirmation that what we had been   

doing on the Hill was Biblical and in keeping 

with God’s plan for the ages.  As far as the 

churches that met that day, well, they were 

about as different in their styles as could be, 

but the common thread was our unity in our 

Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ! We all agreed 

that we could do more together for the      

Kingdom of God than we could separately.  

That Sunday, we witnessed the difference that 

Christ can make in the lives of seven young 

people who were baptized during the service. 

The membership of UBC had been praying for 

a way to reach college students and young     

people for years. That Sunday, seven lives, a 

perfect number, were saved, later discipled, 

and sent out to share the Good News God’s 

Kingdom. Since that Sunday in February 2020, 

we have been witnessing much more fruit of 

those prayers.  
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Gary Swafford & Wally Simms 

Week of December 17: 
Dennis Cook & John Givan 

Week of December 24: 
Jimmy Heard & Roger Young 

Week of December 31: 
Bob Whiteley & Dwayne Miller 

 
         Opening / Closing Schedule 

December 3:  Dennis Cook 

December 10:  Norman Woody 

December 17:  Jimmy Heard 

December 24:  Tom Phelps 

December 31:  Roger Young 

November 26, 2023 
Worship Service  93 

Sunday School 88 

 

Budget        $ 6,527.00 

Designated  $  525.00 

 

October 29, 2023 
Worship Service 95 

Sunday School       87 

 

Budget          $ 17,442.00 

Designated    $      791.00 

November 5, 2023 
Worship Service    132 

Sunday School       114 

 

Budget        $   16,322.00 

Designated  $     3,988.92 

November 12, 2023 
Worship Service    102 

Sunday School        90 

 

Budget        $    4,216.00 

Designated  $    1,100.00 

November 19, 2023 
Worship Service             97 

Sunday School   93 

 

Budget        $  26,003.02 

Designated  $    1,531.15 

 
Opportunities for the Week: 
 
SUNDAY 
 
  9:00 am Blended / Traditional Worship 

  Children’s Worship, youth center 

10:15 am       Bible Study 

11:00 am      The Well Worship / Contemporary 

11:00 am Familia De Fe 

12:30 pm     Gospel Center Church 
 

MONDAY 
   
10:00 am CARE & Caring Hearts (1st & 3rd) 

  5:30 pm HSV Orchid Society, FH (3rd) 

  6:00 pm Boy Scout Pack 906, youth center 

  6:30 pm Community Meeting (2nd) 
 

TUESDAY 
 
  9:00 am Sew Faithful Quilters 
 

WEDNESDAY 
 
  1:00 pm WoM, FH  (1st, 2nd, & 3rd week)  

  

THURSDAY 
 
10:30 am Live Wires Fellowship (2nd)

 

December 3: 

Gerry B. & Sara C. 

December 10: 

Bertha E. & Janice C. 

December 17: 

Whyte G. & Joan H. 

December 24: 

Karen B. & Linda W. 

December 31: 

Patricia Draper 

Thank you cards have  been received 
from Dan and Shelby Webster and Faye 
Hillard and are on the  bulletin board. 

Bill Ott in the death of 
his uncle Harry Ott, to 

Faye Hillard in the death of her sister 
Frances Cagle, to Pat Carter in the 
death of her cousin Carolyn  Joiner, 
and to Coy Jackson in the death of 
his brother Billy Ray Jackson Sr. 

Sympathy    
         to . . . 



December 3:  Humberto Medina Reception, 3pm, FH 

December 4:  CARE & Caring Hearts Ministry, 10am, FH 

December 6:  WoM, 1pm, FH 

December 8:  Med Adult 2 Christmas Party, 4pm, FH 

December 9:  Med Adult 1 Christmas Party, 5pm, FH 

December 10:  IMB Special Guest Missionaries, dinner, 5pm, FH 

December 11:  Avery SS Class Christmas Party, 11am, FH 

December 12:  Sew Faithful Quilters Christmas Party, 9am-3pm, FH 

December 13:  CDC Christmas Program, 10:30, Sanctuary followed by 

  lunch in the FH. 

December 14:  Live Wire Christmas Program, 10:30am, FH 

December 24:  Worship, 9am, Candlelight Service, 5pm 

December 31:  Worship Service, 9am no evening service 

January 7:  First meeting as Church on the Hill 

  Sunday School, 9am, Worship Service, 10:30am 

January 14:  Retirement Reception for Eddie Hilderbrand, 1:30-3:30pm 

1/10  Art & Iris Higgins 
1/11  Don & Barbara McGuire 
1/12  Rodney & Margaret Dixon 
1/25  Tom & Pat Carter 
1/28  David & Anita Bergeson 

1/01  Rodney Dixon 
1/02  Mildred Maroney 
1/02  Tom Corley 
1/05  Edward James Gisby Jr. 
1/06  Jimmy Chambers 
1/07  Jo Ann Beduerftig 
1/08  Margaret Falkenberry 
1/10  Aaron Ferrante 
1/11  Iris Higgins 
1/12  Caryn Reynolds 
1/14  Rachel Burns 
1/17  Ralph Everett 
1/17  Robert Purser Jr. 
1/19  Lexi McCreary 
1/21  Bobbie Davenport 
1/26  Truman Pledger 
1/27  Whyte Givan 
1/30  Carolyn Presley 

Join us on December 10, 2023, as we 

recognize Shelley Fox for her dedicated 

service in the church office for over 

seven years for the UBC family.   

If you would like to contribute to a love 

offering for Shelley, place money in an 

envelope, mark it for Shelley, and leave it in the church               

office or place it in the baskets available on Sunday. 



Backpacks Update: 

Thanks to each of you who packed a backpack and/or 
donated money toward filling a backpack.  

UBC Goal was 70.  We collected 71!  

According to the Alabama Baptist, the 2022 AL back-
pack collection was 14,336, and through that effort 
40,000 heard the gospel and 417 made decisions to 
follow Christ.   

Thank you for participating!! 

UBC ladies attending the Christian Job Corp (CJC) Circle’s Luncheon 
on Monday (11/6/23).  Included in the picture are Dr. and Mrs. 
Robert Mullins, executive director of Madison Baptist Association. 

January 7, 2024 

Church on the Hill 

Sunday School     9:00 am 

Worship              10:30 am 

“Wonderful news to share!!  
UBC prepared 91 Operation Christmas Child      

Shoeboxes this year. (This number includes       
several which were prepared online.) Thank you 
for your part in this ministry!  These boxes will go 
out to  nations, tribes, and languages sharing the 
love of Jesus to many who have never heard.” 
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And what about the fellowship time afterward! 

The fellowship hall was filled with people of all 

ages, sitting down at tables, and having           

wonderful fellowship and meaningful                 

conversations about their lives and their faith. 

What a day! As I think back on that Sunday, we 

got a little taste of what heaven will be like. We 

were all together, in one place, with one faith, 

worshipping one Lord. The future is bright on the 

Hill, we have a lot to look forward to in the days 

ahead as we involve ourselves in “What God is 

Doing!” Let’s be enthusiastic about our future 

and continue to work together to accomplish 

what none of us can do by ourselves.  

I wrote the previous newsletter after that joint 

worship service back in February of 2020. Since 

then, God has given us a better vision of what He 

wants to do on the Hill. He has brought us all  

together as one Church on the Hill to do each 

week what we did for one Sunday in February 

almost four years ago. I look forward to “A New 

Season on the Hill” as we witness what God is 

going to do in the months and years ahead. Mark 

your calendars, our first worship service together 

as Church on the Hill, January 7, 2024! 

May God Continue to Bless His Church, 

Bro. Bobby 

On Sunday February 9, 2020, all the churches 

on the Hill came together for a joint worship 

service and fellowship afterward. I couldn’t 

help but notice how good it felt to see the  

sanctuary more full than usual and those who 

worshipped enjoying the spirit of the service. I  

appreciated each person who came, not know-

ing exactly what they would experience, but    

leaving encouraged and edified by their       

worship experience. The service was well 

planned and conducted. The music was      

worshipful and the message shared was timely. 

The Ephesians passage that Ethan preached 

from was an affirmation that what we had been   

doing on the Hill was Biblical and in keeping 

with God’s plan for the ages.  As far as the 

churches that met that day, well, they were 

about as different in their styles as could be, 

but the common thread was our unity in our 

Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ! We all agreed 

that we could do more together for the      

Kingdom of God than we could separately.  

That Sunday, we witnessed the difference that 

Christ can make in the lives of seven young 

people who were baptized during the service. 

The membership of UBC had been praying for 

a way to reach college students and young     

people for years. That Sunday, seven lives, a 

perfect number, were saved, later discipled, 

and sent out to share the Good News God’s 

Kingdom. Since that Sunday in February 2020, 

we have been witnessing much more fruit of 

those prayers.  
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THE BEACON is mailed to members and 

friends of the University Baptist Church family. 

Week of December 3: 
Art Higgins & Tom Phelps 

Week of December 10: 
Gary Swafford & Wally Simms 

Week of December 17: 
Dennis Cook & John Givan 

Week of December 24: 
Jimmy Heard & Roger Young 

Week of December 31: 
Bob Whiteley & Dwayne Miller 

 
         Opening / Closing Schedule 

December 3:  Dennis Cook 

December 10:  Norman Woody 

December 17:  Jimmy Heard 

December 24:  Tom Phelps 

December 31:  Roger Young 

November 26, 2023 
Worship Service  93 

Sunday School 88 

 

Budget        $ 6,527.00 

Designated  $  525.00 

 

October 29, 2023 
Worship Service 95 

Sunday School       87 

 

Budget          $ 17,442.00 

Designated    $      791.00 

November 5, 2023 
Worship Service    132 

Sunday School       114 

 

Budget        $   16,322.00 

Designated  $     3,988.92 

November 12, 2023 
Worship Service    102 

Sunday School        90 

 

Budget        $    4,216.00 

Designated  $    1,100.00 

November 19, 2023 
Worship Service             97 

Sunday School   93 

 

Budget        $  26,003.02 

Designated  $    1,531.15 

 
Opportunities for the Week: 
 
SUNDAY 
 
  9:00 am Blended / Traditional Worship 

  Children’s Worship, youth center 

10:15 am       Bible Study 

11:00 am      The Well Worship / Contemporary 

11:00 am Familia De Fe 

12:30 pm     Gospel Center Church 
 

MONDAY 
   
10:00 am CARE & Caring Hearts (1st & 3rd) 

  5:30 pm HSV Orchid Society, FH (3rd) 

  6:00 pm Boy Scout Pack 906, youth center 

  6:30 pm Community Meeting (2nd) 
 

TUESDAY 
 
  9:00 am Sew Faithful Quilters 
 

WEDNESDAY 
 
  1:00 pm WoM, FH  (1st, 2nd, & 3rd week)  

  

THURSDAY 
 
10:30 am Live Wires Fellowship (2nd)

 

December 3: 

Gerry B. & Sara C. 

December 10: 

Bertha E. & Janice C. 

December 17: 

Whyte G. & Joan H. 

December 24: 

Karen B. & Linda W. 

December 31: 

Patricia Draper 

Thank you cards have  been received 
from Dan and Shelby Webster and Faye 
Hillard and are on the  bulletin board. 

Bill Ott in the death of 
his uncle Harry Ott, to 

Faye Hillard in the death of her sister 
Frances Cagle, to Pat Carter in the 
death of her cousin Carolyn  Joiner, 
and to Coy Jackson in the death of 
his brother Billy Ray Jackson Sr. 

Sympathy    
         to . . . 



December 3:  Humberto Medina Reception, 3pm, FH 

December 4:  CARE & Caring Hearts Ministry, 10am, FH 

December 6:  WoM, 1pm, FH 

December 8:  Med Adult 2 Christmas Party, 4pm, FH 

December 9:  Med Adult 1 Christmas Party, 5pm, FH 

December 10:  IMB Special Guest Missionaries, dinner, 5pm, FH 

December 11:  Avery SS Class Christmas Party, 11am, FH 

December 12:  Sew Faithful Quilters Christmas Party, 9am-3pm, FH 

December 13:  CDC Christmas Program, 10:30, Sanctuary followed by 

  lunch in the FH. 

December 14:  Live Wire Christmas Program, 10:30am, FH 

December 24:  Worship, 9am, Candlelight Service, 5pm 

December 31:  Worship Service, 9am no evening service 

January 7:  First meeting as Church on the Hill 

  Sunday School, 9am, Worship Service, 10:30am 

January 14:  Retirement Reception for Eddie Hilderbrand, 1:30-3:30pm 

1/10  Art & Iris Higgins 
1/11  Don & Barbara McGuire 
1/12  Rodney & Margaret Dixon 
1/25  Tom & Pat Carter 
1/28  David & Anita Bergeson 

1/01  Rodney Dixon 
1/02  Mildred Maroney 
1/02  Tom Corley 
1/05  Edward James Gisby Jr. 
1/06  Jimmy Chambers 
1/07  Jo Ann Beduerftig 
1/08  Margaret Falkenberry 
1/10  Aaron Ferrante 
1/11  Iris Higgins 
1/12  Caryn Reynolds 
1/14  Rachel Burns 
1/17  Ralph Everett 
1/17  Robert Purser Jr. 
1/19  Lexi McCreary 
1/21  Bobbie Davenport 
1/26  Truman Pledger 
1/27  Whyte Givan 
1/30  Carolyn Presley 

Join us on December 10, 2023, as we 

recognize Shelley Fox for her dedicated 

service in the church office for over 

seven years for the UBC family.   

If you would like to contribute to a love 

offering for Shelley, place money in an 

envelope, mark it for Shelley, and leave it in the church               

office or place it in the baskets available on Sunday. 



Backpacks Update: 

Thanks to each of you who packed a backpack and/or 
donated money toward filling a backpack.  

UBC Goal was 70.  We collected 71!  

According to the Alabama Baptist, the 2022 AL back-
pack collection was 14,336, and through that effort 
40,000 heard the gospel and 417 made decisions to 
follow Christ.   

Thank you for participating!! 

UBC ladies attending the Christian Job Corp (CJC) Circle’s Luncheon 
on Monday (11/6/23).  Included in the picture are Dr. and Mrs. 
Robert Mullins, executive director of Madison Baptist Association. 

January 7, 2024 

Church on the Hill 

Sunday School     9:00 am 

Worship              10:30 am 

“Wonderful news to share!!  
UBC prepared 91 Operation Christmas Child      

Shoeboxes this year. (This number includes       
several which were prepared online.) Thank you 
for your part in this ministry!  These boxes will go 
out to  nations, tribes, and languages sharing the 
love of Jesus to many who have never heard.” 
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And what about the fellowship time afterward! 

The fellowship hall was filled with people of all 

ages, sitting down at tables, and having           

wonderful fellowship and meaningful                 

conversations about their lives and their faith. 

What a day! As I think back on that Sunday, we 

got a little taste of what heaven will be like. We 

were all together, in one place, with one faith, 

worshipping one Lord. The future is bright on the 

Hill, we have a lot to look forward to in the days 

ahead as we involve ourselves in “What God is 

Doing!” Let’s be enthusiastic about our future 

and continue to work together to accomplish 

what none of us can do by ourselves.  

I wrote the previous newsletter after that joint 

worship service back in February of 2020. Since 

then, God has given us a better vision of what He 

wants to do on the Hill. He has brought us all  

together as one Church on the Hill to do each 

week what we did for one Sunday in February 

almost four years ago. I look forward to “A New 

Season on the Hill” as we witness what God is 

going to do in the months and years ahead. Mark 

your calendars, our first worship service together 

as Church on the Hill, January 7, 2024! 

May God Continue to Bless His Church, 

Bro. Bobby 

On Sunday February 9, 2020, all the churches 

on the Hill came together for a joint worship 

service and fellowship afterward. I couldn’t 

help but notice how good it felt to see the  

sanctuary more full than usual and those who 

worshipped enjoying the spirit of the service. I  

appreciated each person who came, not know-

ing exactly what they would experience, but    

leaving encouraged and edified by their       

worship experience. The service was well 

planned and conducted. The music was      

worshipful and the message shared was timely. 

The Ephesians passage that Ethan preached 

from was an affirmation that what we had been   

doing on the Hill was Biblical and in keeping 

with God’s plan for the ages.  As far as the 

churches that met that day, well, they were 

about as different in their styles as could be, 

but the common thread was our unity in our 

Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ! We all agreed 

that we could do more together for the      

Kingdom of God than we could separately.  

That Sunday, we witnessed the difference that 

Christ can make in the lives of seven young 

people who were baptized during the service. 

The membership of UBC had been praying for 

a way to reach college students and young     

people for years. That Sunday, seven lives, a 

perfect number, were saved, later discipled, 

and sent out to share the Good News God’s 

Kingdom. Since that Sunday in February 2020, 

we have been witnessing much more fruit of 

those prayers.  
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is published the second week of each month: 

University Baptist Church 
P. O. Box 22678 

Huntsville, AL  35814-2678 
Email:  ubc@ubc-huntsville.org 

Telephone:  (256) 837-3611 
Web:  www.ubc-huntsville.org 

 
Periodicals postage paid at Huntsville, AL. 

 
THE BEACON is mailed to members and 

friends of the University Baptist Church family. 

Week of December 3: 
Art Higgins & Tom Phelps 

Week of December 10: 
Gary Swafford & Wally Simms 

Week of December 17: 
Dennis Cook & John Givan 

Week of December 24: 
Jimmy Heard & Roger Young 

Week of December 31: 
Bob Whiteley & Dwayne Miller 

 
         Opening / Closing Schedule 

December 3:  Dennis Cook 

December 10:  Norman Woody 

December 17:  Jimmy Heard 

December 24:  Tom Phelps 

December 31:  Roger Young 

November 26, 2023 
Worship Service  93 

Sunday School 88 

 

Budget        $ 6,527.00 

Designated  $  525.00 

 

October 29, 2023 
Worship Service 95 

Sunday School       87 

 

Budget          $ 17,442.00 

Designated    $      791.00 

November 5, 2023 
Worship Service    132 

Sunday School       114 

 

Budget        $   16,322.00 

Designated  $     3,988.92 

November 12, 2023 
Worship Service    102 

Sunday School        90 

 

Budget        $    4,216.00 

Designated  $    1,100.00 

November 19, 2023 
Worship Service             97 

Sunday School   93 

 

Budget        $  26,003.02 

Designated  $    1,531.15 

 
Opportunities for the Week: 
 
SUNDAY 
 
  9:00 am Blended / Traditional Worship 

  Children’s Worship, youth center 

10:15 am       Bible Study 

11:00 am      The Well Worship / Contemporary 

11:00 am Familia De Fe 

12:30 pm     Gospel Center Church 
 

MONDAY 
   
10:00 am CARE & Caring Hearts (1st & 3rd) 

  5:30 pm HSV Orchid Society, FH (3rd) 

  6:00 pm Boy Scout Pack 906, youth center 

  6:30 pm Community Meeting (2nd) 
 

TUESDAY 
 
  9:00 am Sew Faithful Quilters 
 

WEDNESDAY 
 
  1:00 pm WoM, FH  (1st, 2nd, & 3rd week)  

  

THURSDAY 
 
10:30 am Live Wires Fellowship (2nd)

 

December 3: 

Gerry B. & Sara C. 

December 10: 

Bertha E. & Janice C. 

December 17: 

Whyte G. & Joan H. 

December 24: 

Karen B. & Linda W. 

December 31: 

Patricia Draper 

Thank you cards have  been received 
from Dan and Shelby Webster and Faye 
Hillard and are on the  bulletin board. 

Bill Ott in the death of 
his uncle Harry Ott, to 

Faye Hillard in the death of her sister 
Frances Cagle, to Pat Carter in the 
death of her cousin Carolyn  Joiner, 
and to Coy Jackson in the death of 
his brother Billy Ray Jackson Sr. 

Sympathy    
         to . . . 



December 3:  Humberto Medina Reception, 3pm, FH 

December 4:  CARE & Caring Hearts Ministry, 10am, FH 

December 6:  WoM, 1pm, FH 

December 8:  Med Adult 2 Christmas Party, 4pm, FH 

December 9:  Med Adult 1 Christmas Party, 5pm, FH 

December 10:  IMB Special Guest Missionaries, dinner, 5pm, FH 

December 11:  Avery SS Class Christmas Party, 11am, FH 

December 12:  Sew Faithful Quilters Christmas Party, 9am-3pm, FH 

December 13:  CDC Christmas Program, 10:30, Sanctuary followed by 

  lunch in the FH. 

December 14:  Live Wire Christmas Program, 10:30am, FH 

December 24:  Worship, 9am, Candlelight Service, 5pm 

December 31:  Worship Service, 9am no evening service 

January 7:  First meeting as Church on the Hill 

  Sunday School, 9am, Worship Service, 10:30am 

January 14:  Retirement Reception for Eddie Hilderbrand, 1:30-3:30pm 

1/10  Art & Iris Higgins 
1/11  Don & Barbara McGuire 
1/12  Rodney & Margaret Dixon 
1/25  Tom & Pat Carter 
1/28  David & Anita Bergeson 

1/01  Rodney Dixon 
1/02  Mildred Maroney 
1/02  Tom Corley 
1/05  Edward James Gisby Jr. 
1/06  Jimmy Chambers 
1/07  Jo Ann Beduerftig 
1/08  Margaret Falkenberry 
1/10  Aaron Ferrante 
1/11  Iris Higgins 
1/12  Caryn Reynolds 
1/14  Rachel Burns 
1/17  Ralph Everett 
1/17  Robert Purser Jr. 
1/19  Lexi McCreary 
1/21  Bobbie Davenport 
1/26  Truman Pledger 
1/27  Whyte Givan 
1/30  Carolyn Presley 

Join us on December 10, 2023, as we 

recognize Shelley Fox for her dedicated 

service in the church office for over 

seven years for the UBC family.   

If you would like to contribute to a love 

offering for Shelley, place money in an 

envelope, mark it for Shelley, and leave it in the church               

office or place it in the baskets available on Sunday. 



Backpacks Update: 

Thanks to each of you who packed a backpack and/or 
donated money toward filling a backpack.  

UBC Goal was 70.  We collected 71!  

According to the Alabama Baptist, the 2022 AL back-
pack collection was 14,336, and through that effort 
40,000 heard the gospel and 417 made decisions to 
follow Christ.   

Thank you for participating!! 

UBC ladies attending the Christian Job Corp (CJC) Circle’s Luncheon 
on Monday (11/6/23).  Included in the picture are Dr. and Mrs. 
Robert Mullins, executive director of Madison Baptist Association. 

January 7, 2024 

Church on the Hill 

Sunday School     9:00 am 

Worship              10:30 am 

“Wonderful news to share!!  
UBC prepared 91 Operation Christmas Child      

Shoeboxes this year. (This number includes       
several which were prepared online.) Thank you 
for your part in this ministry!  These boxes will go 
out to  nations, tribes, and languages sharing the 
love of Jesus to many who have never heard.” 
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And what about the fellowship time afterward! 

The fellowship hall was filled with people of all 

ages, sitting down at tables, and having           

wonderful fellowship and meaningful                 

conversations about their lives and their faith. 

What a day! As I think back on that Sunday, we 

got a little taste of what heaven will be like. We 

were all together, in one place, with one faith, 

worshipping one Lord. The future is bright on the 

Hill, we have a lot to look forward to in the days 

ahead as we involve ourselves in “What God is 

Doing!” Let’s be enthusiastic about our future 

and continue to work together to accomplish 

what none of us can do by ourselves.  

I wrote the previous newsletter after that joint 

worship service back in February of 2020. Since 

then, God has given us a better vision of what He 

wants to do on the Hill. He has brought us all  

together as one Church on the Hill to do each 

week what we did for one Sunday in February 

almost four years ago. I look forward to “A New 

Season on the Hill” as we witness what God is 

going to do in the months and years ahead. Mark 

your calendars, our first worship service together 

as Church on the Hill, January 7, 2024! 

May God Continue to Bless His Church, 

Bro. Bobby 

On Sunday February 9, 2020, all the churches 

on the Hill came together for a joint worship 

service and fellowship afterward. I couldn’t 

help but notice how good it felt to see the  

sanctuary more full than usual and those who 

worshipped enjoying the spirit of the service. I  

appreciated each person who came, not know-

ing exactly what they would experience, but    

leaving encouraged and edified by their       

worship experience. The service was well 

planned and conducted. The music was      

worshipful and the message shared was timely. 

The Ephesians passage that Ethan preached 

from was an affirmation that what we had been   

doing on the Hill was Biblical and in keeping 

with God’s plan for the ages.  As far as the 

churches that met that day, well, they were 

about as different in their styles as could be, 

but the common thread was our unity in our 

Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ! We all agreed 

that we could do more together for the      

Kingdom of God than we could separately.  

That Sunday, we witnessed the difference that 

Christ can make in the lives of seven young 

people who were baptized during the service. 

The membership of UBC had been praying for 

a way to reach college students and young     

people for years. That Sunday, seven lives, a 

perfect number, were saved, later discipled, 

and sent out to share the Good News God’s 

Kingdom. Since that Sunday in February 2020, 

we have been witnessing much more fruit of 

those prayers.  
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Dennis Cook & John Givan 
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Jimmy Heard & Roger Young 

Week of December 31: 
Bob Whiteley & Dwayne Miller 

 
         Opening / Closing Schedule 

December 3:  Dennis Cook 

December 10:  Norman Woody 

December 17:  Jimmy Heard 

December 24:  Tom Phelps 

December 31:  Roger Young 

November 26, 2023 
Worship Service  93 

Sunday School 88 

 

Budget        $ 6,527.00 

Designated  $  525.00 

 

October 29, 2023 
Worship Service 95 

Sunday School       87 

 

Budget          $ 17,442.00 

Designated    $      791.00 

November 5, 2023 
Worship Service    132 

Sunday School       114 

 

Budget        $   16,322.00 

Designated  $     3,988.92 

November 12, 2023 
Worship Service    102 

Sunday School        90 

 

Budget        $    4,216.00 

Designated  $    1,100.00 

November 19, 2023 
Worship Service             97 

Sunday School   93 

 

Budget        $  26,003.02 

Designated  $    1,531.15 

 
Opportunities for the Week: 
 
SUNDAY 
 
  9:00 am Blended / Traditional Worship 

  Children’s Worship, youth center 

10:15 am       Bible Study 

11:00 am      The Well Worship / Contemporary 

11:00 am Familia De Fe 

12:30 pm     Gospel Center Church 
 

MONDAY 
   
10:00 am CARE & Caring Hearts (1st & 3rd) 

  5:30 pm HSV Orchid Society, FH (3rd) 

  6:00 pm Boy Scout Pack 906, youth center 

  6:30 pm Community Meeting (2nd) 
 

TUESDAY 
 
  9:00 am Sew Faithful Quilters 
 

WEDNESDAY 
 
  1:00 pm WoM, FH  (1st, 2nd, & 3rd week)  

  

THURSDAY 
 
10:30 am Live Wires Fellowship (2nd)

 

December 3: 

Gerry B. & Sara C. 

December 10: 

Bertha E. & Janice C. 

December 17: 

Whyte G. & Joan H. 

December 24: 

Karen B. & Linda W. 

December 31: 

Patricia Draper 

Thank you cards have  been received 
from Dan and Shelby Webster and Faye 
Hillard and are on the  bulletin board. 

Bill Ott in the death of 
his uncle Harry Ott, to 

Faye Hillard in the death of her sister 
Frances Cagle, to Pat Carter in the 
death of her cousin Carolyn  Joiner, 
and to Coy Jackson in the death of 
his brother Billy Ray Jackson Sr. 

Sympathy    
         to . . . 



December 3:  Humberto Medina Reception, 3pm, FH 

December 4:  CARE & Caring Hearts Ministry, 10am, FH 

December 6:  WoM, 1pm, FH 

December 8:  Med Adult 2 Christmas Party, 4pm, FH 

December 9:  Med Adult 1 Christmas Party, 5pm, FH 

December 10:  IMB Special Guest Missionaries, dinner, 5pm, FH 

December 11:  Avery SS Class Christmas Party, 11am, FH 

December 12:  Sew Faithful Quilters Christmas Party, 9am-3pm, FH 

December 13:  CDC Christmas Program, 10:30, Sanctuary followed by 

  lunch in the FH. 

December 14:  Live Wire Christmas Program, 10:30am, FH 

December 24:  Worship, 9am, Candlelight Service, 5pm 

December 31:  Worship Service, 9am no evening service 

January 7:  First meeting as Church on the Hill 

  Sunday School, 9am, Worship Service, 10:30am 

January 14:  Retirement Reception for Eddie Hilderbrand, 1:30-3:30pm 

1/10  Art & Iris Higgins 
1/11  Don & Barbara McGuire 
1/12  Rodney & Margaret Dixon 
1/25  Tom & Pat Carter 
1/28  David & Anita Bergeson 

1/01  Rodney Dixon 
1/02  Mildred Maroney 
1/02  Tom Corley 
1/05  Edward James Gisby Jr. 
1/06  Jimmy Chambers 
1/07  Jo Ann Beduerftig 
1/08  Margaret Falkenberry 
1/10  Aaron Ferrante 
1/11  Iris Higgins 
1/12  Caryn Reynolds 
1/14  Rachel Burns 
1/17  Ralph Everett 
1/17  Robert Purser Jr. 
1/19  Lexi McCreary 
1/21  Bobbie Davenport 
1/26  Truman Pledger 
1/27  Whyte Givan 
1/30  Carolyn Presley 

Join us on December 10, 2023, as we 

recognize Shelley Fox for her dedicated 

service in the church office for over 

seven years for the UBC family.   

If you would like to contribute to a love 

offering for Shelley, place money in an 

envelope, mark it for Shelley, and leave it in the church               

office or place it in the baskets available on Sunday. 



Backpacks Update: 

Thanks to each of you who packed a backpack and/or 
donated money toward filling a backpack.  

UBC Goal was 70.  We collected 71!  

According to the Alabama Baptist, the 2022 AL back-
pack collection was 14,336, and through that effort 
40,000 heard the gospel and 417 made decisions to 
follow Christ.   

Thank you for participating!! 

UBC ladies attending the Christian Job Corp (CJC) Circle’s Luncheon 
on Monday (11/6/23).  Included in the picture are Dr. and Mrs. 
Robert Mullins, executive director of Madison Baptist Association. 

January 7, 2024 

Church on the Hill 

Sunday School     9:00 am 

Worship              10:30 am 

“Wonderful news to share!!  
UBC prepared 91 Operation Christmas Child      

Shoeboxes this year. (This number includes       
several which were prepared online.) Thank you 
for your part in this ministry!  These boxes will go 
out to  nations, tribes, and languages sharing the 
love of Jesus to many who have never heard.” 


